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LGB Minutes of Sampford Peverell School held on 24 May 2017

	Date & Time
	24.05.17
18:00
	Location


	Sampford Peverell School

	Attendees
	
	
	Attendees
	

	Name 
	Type of Governor
	
	
	

	Matthew Huddleson (MH)
	Community Governor (Chair)
	
	Claire Baillie (CB)
	Head of School / Executive Headteacher

	Gail Foreshew (GF)
	Parent Governor (Foundation/SEND)
	
	Kevin Snow (KS) left meeting at 20:40
	Staff Governor

	Carl Gascoigne (CG)
	Parent Governor (Website)
	
	Sophie Cuthbertson (SC)
	Community Governor (Health & Safety)

	Vivienne Heeley
	Community Governor(Foundation / Safeguarding)
	
	
	


	Apologies
	
	
	Absent Without

Apology
	

	
	
	
	
	


	In Attendance
	
	
	Minutes to
	

	Lucy Poole (LP)
	Clerk to Governing Body
	
	School Admin
	

	
	
	
	Company Secretary
	


	
	Minutes

	19/2017

	Welcome & Introduction


	20/2017
	Apologies
None

	21/2017
	Declaration of Business interests
None


	22/2017
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting including Part 2 minutes
Approved without alteration

	23/2017

	Matters Arising
(a) Appendix 1 (12) (was within Part 2).  Katherine’s resignation was received giving a very short time to recruit but have had a tight turnaround with interviews being held today and an appointment being offered which will be confirmed in the morning.  VH took part in the process which was a very positive one.  The school then have a very strong Foundation Stage practitioner in the Autumn.  Two people were interviewed.  CB will email Governors tomorrow to update on this.
ACTION

CB

25.05.17

(b) 7/2017 (a) This was received by CG only but requires updating now.  Within two weeks all Governors to check the accuracy of their biopics and update if necessary.  SC to submit hers with photograph.
ACTION

ALL GOVERNORS

07.06.17

(c) 12/2017 (b) The person approached to become a Community Governor declined.  Other avenues are still being pursued.  VH also made a suggestion and GF will follow this up.  
ACTION

GF

ASAP

VH also said that at some stage there will be a new vicar at the church who might be willing to take on a role.  MH will be standing down from the LGB at the end of the Autumn Term meeting.



	24/2017

	Update from Directors; Executive Team responses to issues raised
(a) LP to add Governance Handbook to Sharepoint along with Terms of Reference and Scheme of Delegation.
ACTION

LP

ASAP

(b) CG asked what the difference is between a Free School and an Academy.  CB said that there isn’t really a difference but no new school opened will be a Local Authority School.  Bideford will be an Academy School because Ventrus have won the bid to open it.  CG asked how this is funded and CB confirmed that it is funded due to need – there are not enough places for school children in the local area and therefore the Government have an obligation to fund the school.  VH asked if this will be a primary school.  CB said that she is unsure if this is intended to be a through school but it will certainly open at reception age.  GF asked if there is a point at which Ventrus becomes too large.  CB suggested that with this growth there will need to be a structural change, potentially moving to a model of hubs
(c) CG asked how useful the Governing Body are in terms of actioning change.  KS said that certainly at the Chairs meetings challenge and discussion does influence action and change.  CB said that a Governors role is to have their fingers on the pulse with regards to what is actually happening in this school and can have significant influence in prompting change.

(d) Whole Ventrus meeting this year will be held on 14 November and Governors are all strongly encouraged to attend.  MH asked Governors to submit ideas for useful use of this meeting to him.
ACTION

ALL GOVERNORS

IN DUE COURSE



	25/2017

	Standing Reports
(a) H&S/Premises Reports were submitted late and will need to be looked at by Governors retrospectively.  MH asked if SC had anything that she needed to bring to Governors attention but SC confirmed that they were minor items which are in hand.  Toilet doors in the nursery are full length doors where children can lock themselves in which might need to be addressed.  CB will take this to Rose Budge to query it.
ACTION

CB

ASAP

Emergency shut off for power access has been blocked and needs to be unblocked.
(b) Safeguarding VH pleased with the new reporting template.  SC suggested a parent with full Safeguarding Training who might like to become a Governor and will follow it up further.  
ACTION

SC

ASAP

CB to carry out Safeguarding report for the Autumn Term meeting.  VH asked if the new HOS will be the Deputy Safeguarding Lead and CB confirmed that she will.
(c) SEND SEND Policy on the school website is out of date and needs to be updated.  CB to follow this up.
ACTION

CB

ASAP

(d) Website No report submitted for this meeting.  OFSTED did find the website to be compliant.


	
	

	26/2017

	Head of School Report

a. Receive the School Improvement Pla
b. SEF judgements 
c. Sports funding not submitted for this meeting
d. Pupil Premium not submitted for this meeting
e. School organization and numbers on roll

f. Exclusions

g. Attendance – review overall attendance figures from last year, monitor current school attendance and review attendance target for 2016/17

h. School events / Pupil activities

i. SIAMS

j. Responses to Governor challenges from last meeting
Eilidh McCullock and Emma Phillips have thrown themselves into Sampford Peverell school life and are working hard to make improvements within the school.  Next month there will be a SIAMS inspection which is creating a lot of hard work for staff.  A SEF has been created for this and an Action Plan is now being written.  CB encouraged Governors to have a look around the classrooms to see the changes that are being made particularly with regard to the Christian ethos of the school.  SC asked if the school can be removed from being a Church school if the school were to ‘fail’ the inspection and CB confirmed that this cannot happen.  However, no matter how good you are as a Church school you cannot get an Outstanding judgment with a Requires Improvement OFSTED grading.  CB is very grateful to Bickleigh, St. Davids and Sidbury Heads and Staff who have met with SP staff on more than one occasion to assist and offer support with this.

A new School Improvement Plan will be put together by the end of Term which will run for next year.  The SIAMS SIP uses this same model.

With regard to the recent OFSTED inspection, CB would offer the view that it was a very positive Requires Improvement report.  The inspector seemed to have the view that the school would act on the recommendations made in the report and CB feels that should the OFSTED inspection have taken place in the Autumn Term a different judgement would be made.  SC asked what the views of parents or staff are and CB felt that on the whole they have been supportive and parents do feel strongly that things will improve.  KS felt there was more focus on the positives than the negatives.  MH said that all of the things that have been the source of complaints historically seem to have been noted as positives in the report.  VH felt that it should be recognized that the previous Head of School was working very hard to move towards improvements around teaching and learning.
CG feels that this fresh start needs to be a positive start and should continue in a positive vein.  Communication is key with this as lack of information leads to suspicion and negative feeling.  Parents need to be interacted with more.

Helen Hurford, the new Head of School, will be in school full time after half term but CB will keep the Head of School role until the beginning of the Autumn Term.

CB said that children have really embraced the Behaviour System and Golden Time arrangement.  SC asked if the new HOS will be encouraged not to change systems CB has put in place that are known to work well for children and CB confirmed this.


	27/2017
	EHT Report

No report submitted due to HOS/EHT crossover.


	28/2017
	Monitor the HOS Budget
Further to the Chairs of LGB meeting on 25th April 2017 a decision has been taken by the Executive Team not to provide your financial statement for this meeting. As explained at the Chairs meeting, the focus is on bringing reliable and timely information to you in due course. To achieve this the finance team is currently undertaking a systematic review. As part of this, Executive Headteachers will work with Heads of Schools on essential spending only for the remainder of this financial year.  
GF asked if CB knows if the school has spent all their PP and SP premium for the year since if it not spent it will be lost.  CB said that it would appear that it hasn’t been spent but that there were costs in other lines that should have been shown in the PP and SP line.  The data is inaccurate and difficult to drill down into.  SC asked if this is going to be looked but CB suggested that at this late stage in the year the bottom line for the Trust will be being assessed and budgets being prepared for next year.


	29/2017
	Policies & Statements as per the Annual Cycle

(a) Home School Agreement – will be sent electronically for Governors to approve.
ACTION

CB

ASAP

(b) Safeguarding Policy – noted.  CB will arrange for the policy to be localized and published on the school website.
ACTION

CB

ASAP



	30/2017

	Local Items of Business
CB needs to do a piece of work on the financial viability of the pre-school.  The service needs to be significantly promoted and especially with regard to the new 30 hours that can be offered.  The service needs to be promoted outside of Sampford Peverell in order to attract more families.  MH pointed out that the PAT as it was then was asked for help with promotion of the pre-school and was told that it was a local item only.  MH still feels that assistance should be given by Ventrus in some way to promote this.  CB agreed that there are areas of support that can be accessed and will look further towards this.  
ACTION

MH

ASAP

MH suggested that another plan might be to extend to under twos but CB felt this was not an appropriate avenue currently.  A survey has been sent to parents regarding out of school provision but this again would have to be sustainable.  MH asked if the number of children due to attend the pre-school in September might increase in January and CB confirmed that it might.


	31/2017

	Governor Training

All Governors are to access and read the KCSiE document and confirm to the school admin that this has been done.
ACTION

ALL GOVERNORS

ASAP



	32/2017
	Issues for Executive Team and Innovative Practices

(a) Governors are disappointed that at the Chairs meeting in April MH was told that budget data for the Summer Term LGB meeting would not be any worse than that provided for the Spring Term meeting.  In fact no data has been provided at all.
(b) It has not been possible for Governors to monitor the spending of PP or SP funding due to a lack of reliable data.


	33/2017
	Governor Challenge Tracker

How will the school be able to demonstrate progress at the end of next year if the data for this year is not considered to be robust?


	34/2017
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Whole Ventrus meeting to be held on 14 November.  Venue TBC.
The 2017/18 LGB meetings will be scheduled in July.



	
	SUMMARY OF DECISIONS
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS
· 23/2017 (a) CB to update Governors regarding the appointment of a Foundation Stage practitioner
· 23/2017 (b) All Governors to ensure their biopics on the school website are up to date.  SC to submit her photograph and biopic

· 23/2017 (c) GF to follow up on VH’s suggestion for a new Community Governor

· 24/2017 (a) LP to add Governance Handbook, Terms of Reference and Scheme of Delegation to general Sharepoint folder

· 24/2017 (d) All Governors to revert to MH with their views on what should be covered at the whole Ventrus meeting
· 25/2017 (a) SC to forward outstanding H&S reports to LP
· 25/2017 (b) SC to follow up on a potential Governor who has full Safeguarding training

· 25/2017 (c) CB to ensure SEND policy on school website is updated

· 29/2017 (a) CB to update Home School Agreement and circulate to Governors for approval

· 29/2017 (b) CB to arrange for the Safeguarding Policy to be localized and published on the school website
· 30/2017 CB to look into the assistance that can be given by Ventrus to promote the pre-school

· 31/2017 All Governors to read the KCSiE document and confirm to the admin office that they have done so



	
	The minutes below are approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting

Signed                                                                            Date

Printed


